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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2015-616
Introducer/Sponsor(s): City Council
Date of Introduction: August 25, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F, R
Date of Analysis: August 27, 2015
Type of Action: Direction to pursue legal appeal; request for emergency action
Bill Summary: The bill directs the General Counsel to proceed with an appeal of the Property Appraiser’s proposed budget for FY15-16 to the Florida Administration Commission, comprised of the Governor and Cabinet. Emergency action is requested on first reading so that the appeal can be heard and resolved before the City’s budget is adopted by the end of September.
Background Information: State law requires that the Property Appraiser’s budget be submitted to and approved by the Florida Department of Revenue (FDOR) in addition to being approved by the City Council acting in the capacity of a county commission. The Property Appraiser submitted a proposed budget to the FDOR that included funding for salary increases totaling $365,230, of which a portion was allocated for salary adjustments to address market rate inequities identified by a market survey and another portion was allocated for merit pay increases. The FDOR reviewed and approved that budget before the Finance Committee began its budget hearings. The Finance Committee directed the administration to appeal the inclusion of funding for salary increases to the FDOR. Acting Finance Director Mike Weinstein communicated with FDOR and informed the Finance Committee that the agency had agreed to a compromise position whereby the FDOR would approve the Property Appraiser’s budget with the elimination of the $182,312 for merit raises and the retention of $139,000 for the market survey adjustments for 3/4 of a fiscal year. The Finance Committee recommends that the full City Council appeal the inclusion of any funding for salary increases for Property Appraiser personnel to the Florida Administration Commission.
Policy Impact Area: Property Appraiser’s budget
Fiscal Impact: The original budget contained $365,230 for salary increases; the FDOR has approved a budget containing $139,000 for market survey adjustments.
Analyst: Clements
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